Village Board of Trustees

Regular Meeting

March 18, 2015
7:30 p.m.

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York was held in the Village of Briarcliff Manor Village Hall, at 1111 Pleasantville Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York on the 18th of March, 2015 commencing at 7:30 p.m.

Present

William J. Vescio, Mayor

Lori A. Sullivan, Deputy Mayor

Cesare DeRose, Jr.

Mark Pohar, Trustee
Mark L. Wilson, Trustee

Also Present

Philip Zegarelli, Village Manager

Christine Dennett, Village Clerk

Clinton Smith, Village Counsel
Public Hearing to Amend Chapter 220, Zoning to Allow For Mixed Use Residential/Commercial Uses Within a New CB1 Central Business District 1 and a New CB2 Business District 2

Upon motion by Trustee Wilson, seconded by Trustee Pohar, the Board voted unanimously to open the public hearing.  

Trustee Wilson requested the language for 80% coverage in the CB1 zone be the same for the CB2 zone.  
Mayor Vescio explained the proposed legislation and stated it was a goal of the Comprehensive Plan to add to the diversity of the Village and add vibrancy to the Central Business District.  He stated a letter was received by the Westchester County Department of Planning commending the Village for the proposed legislation.  He further stated a comment was received from a Member of the Village’s Planning Board regarding cross access easements to allow for a better flow of parking.  He stated that wasn’t part of this proposed local law but would be looked into in the future.  

Upon motion by Trustee Pohar, seconded by Deputy Mayor Sullivan, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the Public Hearing to Monday, March 30, 2015 at 7:30pm.  
Board of Trustees Announcements by Mayor Vescio

Former Mayor George Kennard Mayor passed away.  He served the Village as Mayor from 1977-1983.  
Village Managers Report by Village Manager Zegarelli
· The Library and Community Center pre-construction meeting was held and a notice to proceed has been given.  

· Another snow storm is forecasted for Friday.  

· Fields are being prepped for Spring but the ground is still very solidly frozen.  

· The Tentative Budget for FY 15-16 was filed on March 17th with the Village Clerk.  

· The Village Election is today Wednesday, March 18th and the polls are open until 9:00pm.    

· The Easter Egg Hunt is scheduled for March 28th at 10am at Law Park.  

· Visit the Recreation website for a listing of all upcoming programs.  
Public Comments

There were no public comments.  

Reschedule Board of Trustees Meeting Scheduled for April 1, 2015

Upon motion by Trustee Pohar, seconded by Deputy Mayor Sullivan, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees Meeting originally scheduled for Wednesday, April 1, 2015 is hereby rescheduled for Monday, March 30, 2015 at 7:30pm.  

Scheduling Annual Organizational Meeting & Tentative Budget Public Hearing

Annual Organizational Meeting

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Trustee Wilson, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Annual Organizational Meeting of the Board of Trustees is hereby scheduled for Wednesday, April 8, 2015 at 7:00 pm.
2015-2016 Tentative Budget Public Hearing

Upon motion by Deputy Mayor Sullivan, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED, that a Public Hearing for the 2015-2016 Tentative Budget is hereby scheduled for Monday, March 30, 2015 at 7:30 pm.

Minutes

Upon motion by Trustee Wilson, seconded by Trustee Pohar, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of March 4, 2015.    
Adjournment

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Trustee Pohar, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the regular meeting at 7:50pm.  

Respectfully Submitted By,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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